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Faithful Friar’s Report – Brother Eugene Blee 
A Christmas Reflection – 2015 

 In the New Testament, Mary, our Mother, faces many challenging circumstances, from conceiving a 

child by the Holy Spirit, to giving Birth in poor conditions, to Simeon saying that a sword will pierce her soul. 

 How does she handle these situation? Luke 2:19 states Mary kept all of these things and pondered them 

in her heart. 

 Mary’s response should teach us something, She’s turning inward… and Prayfully reflecting. 

 Lord what are you Teaching me?...That’s a great model for us because when life takes its unexpected 

turns… We often panic or get discouraged or complain and so like Mary, we turn to the Lord. What are you to 

show me?... This can be hard. But there’s some good we bring out of this… 

 Mary Trusts that God’s hand is in this. She may not fully understand what’s happening. But she 

surrenders to the great mystery of Love… And that’s what we need to do.  

 Here am I the Servant of the Lord, Let it be done to me according to Your Word. Luke 1:38 

 May this Christmas and New Year make us more the Servant of the Lord.  

        Thanks, Eugene SSS 

 PS. Remember one and other in Prayer… also our deceased Brother Knights. RIP 

 

Faithful Navigator’s Report – Brian Shollenberger 
 Merry Christmas! I hope that you haven’t got tired of saying that. I love saying Merry Christmas. We 

just have to remember that others also are celebrating holidays this season. I will still say Merry Christmas and 

accept all responses. We are not politically wrong with our respond. 

 The Christmas Party went well. Thanks again to those that helped with set up, getting the food and 

cooking the food. I also wish to thank the State Deputy, Bob Collins and our Worthy Master, Bill Studenic and 

Lady Kathe with gracing us with their presence. The food was good, the conversations were good, seeing old 

friends was good. A good time was had by all. 

 The bills for next year’s dues are going out. If you haven’t paid for this year, let’s get that paid also. I 

would like to hear John say that All Have Paid Their Dues. 

 As you see below, we are not having a meeting this month. The Christmas Party was used in lieu of the 

regular meeting. 

 Please see if you are able to go to the VA Medical Center on Christmas early in the morning. We are 

usually done by 11AM. Serve a Veteran, then Serve your Family. 

 Winter is upon us and we need to see if we can get prospects for the Exemp in April. The Master is 

hoping to have the pricing for the ads soon. I will get the information out as soon as I know. 

 Once again, Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. Let us not forget the reason for the season and what 

we can improve on with the next year. Also, Lent starts early this year. Ash Wednesday is Febuary 10th and 

Easter is March 27th. 
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 Faithful Navigator: Did you know Protons have Mass? 

 Faithful Friar: I didn’t even know they were Catholic. 

 

This next meeting will be on January 27, 2016, at 7:30pm at the Kiwanis Lodge.  I would like to see some 

old/new faces if possible and some new/new faces especially.  

 

$20/$40/$60 Drawing 

  The winners of the 20-40-60 drawing for December 2015 are the following: 

  $20 – Tom Buehner #87 

  $40 – Jeff Monger #95 

  $60 – Maryanne Monger #18 

 

 20-40-60 raffle tickets are available! They are only $3/number each month or $33/year. Please contact 

Brandon D. Robinson, PFN if you wish to purchase a number. 

 

 Please remember, any checks written out specifically to the Assembly should be made out to: 

Archbishop Paul J. Hallinan Assembly 1767. 

 

Upcoming Turnouts 
 

12/25 Coffee and Donutes – VA Medical Center 

Set up 8:30 AM 

Mass 9 AM 

12/28 Holy Innocents – Sacred Heart of Jesus Parish 

Turnout: 6:30 PM 

Mass: 7 PM 

1/31 Coffee and Donutes – Va Medical Center 

Set up 8:30 AM 

Mass 9 AM 

 

  

 

Congratulations to all who are celebrating birthdays and anniversaries! 

Vivat Jesus, 

                                                                                                                  
Brian Shollenberger, FN 
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